## The Stay Safe Programme

Dear Parents,

The Stay Safe Programme is the national personal safety skills programme for primary schools. Its objective is to prevent bullying, child abuse, and other forms of victimisation. Here in Scoil Oilibhéir the programme is implemented in a two-year cycle - Children in Senior Infants, Second, Fourth and Sixth Classes are taught the programme each year during the second term.

The programme develops children's ability to recognise, resist and report risky situations and unsafe encounters by teaching children...

- To identify for themselves unsafe or upsetting situations
- Simple rules to help them avoid abuse
- To respect and value the rights of others
- The language and skills they require to seek help.

## How is the programme taught?

The children are taught the content of the Stay Safe lessons in the classroom by their usual class teacher, and then discuss the lessons at home with their parents. Teachers and parents work together to ensure that children learn the skills they need to keep safe. The lessons are generally taught at the rate of one per week.

## What will children learn?

The lessons teach children about what to do if they're frightened or upset. One of the central messages that children learn is that if they ever have a problem, they should tell an adult they know and trust.

## How are parents/guardians involved in the programme?

As the most important people in a child's life it is essential that parents/guardians are involved in the programme. It has been shown that programmes like Stay Safe are most effective when parents/guardians are actively involved in the process. The full programme is available on <a href="https://www.staysafe.ie">www.staysafe.ie</a> or on hard copy in the school office.

Worksheets to accompany the lessons may be given as homework to your child or brought home for you to sign. It's important that you take the time to discuss the content of the lesson with your child. Doing so will give you an insight into what your child is learning and present an opportunity to discuss the issues involved in a way more personal than is possible in the classroom situation. It also gives you an opportunity to discuss personal safety issues with your child and to explain the safety rules that exist in your family. Children have sometimes used the worksheets to tell their parents/guardians about problems.

- Before the programme starts familiarise yourself with the lesson topics as outlined on the website. A hard copy of the parent's guide is also available in the office for viewing by any parent.
- Talk to your child about the programme. Explain that the programme will teach them how to keep safe
- Decide on a time to set aside for discussion of the worksheets.

Le gach dea ghuí

Príomhoide Tánaisteach